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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

RECONVENED GENERAL MEETING
held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 18 April 2013 – 7.15pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Dianne Kinsella  -   Tshikala Ilunga
 
It was agreed by everyone present that due to lack of official numbers our General Meeting on the 18 April continued as a normal meeting but with no official decisions or voting made and that the next Committee Meeting on the 23 May will now be a Reconvened General Meeting.
1
Welcome & Introduction

Chair welcomed everyone.
2
Apologies

As above.  Due to an emergency call both Act Sgt Paul Lewis & PCSO Luke Albutt had to leave the meeting.  PCSO Richard Plumb stayed.

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising.

Agreed as a true record.

Matters arising

Lack of lighting in Ellowes Road although had been reported nothing still appears to have happened.

In AOB water leaks at bottom of Ellowes Road appears to have stopped but the road is now subsiding.
4
Housing Managers – Patch Report


Christine Overton was welcomed to the meeting and it was agreed that we do not expect all 3 of our housing managers to attend but as long as one of our Housing Managers could attend this would be appreciated.


CO stated that there was no new issues to report.


Q & A session

Concern over the pot holes in the area as there appears to be more appearing and some of the roads are in a poor state of repair.

Where pot holes have been reported these have been marked and will be repaired.


Concern that the repeated repair of pot holes are causing more damage and the existing area becomes more larger and more damage is appearing.


Where possible proof has to be shown that this is dangerous and proof that this can cause damage


With the new bedroom tax now in place will this affect home exchanges and what will be the process if a tenant takes on a larger home that is required.


The process in place will not affect home exchange and anyone who takes on a larger property will be aware that bedroom tax will have to be paid and will take on new tenancy with this agreement.
6
PCSO Richard Plumb,  Sedgley – Update on current issues.


PCSO Plumb confirmed that the crime stats are down 26% from this time last year.


The biggest problem at the moment with ASB is concentrated in one area - Lake, Street, Elan Close and surrounding areas.  There are 2 youths that are prolific offenders and will end up having community orders on them.  Parents have been approached.

A new approach to the ASB is that of CRASBO (Crime and Anti Social Behaviour Orders). CRASBOs require less evidence and takes into account previous crimes.   These have a minimum of 12 months and courts decide on full sentencing.  Can also carry a prison sentence.


Police can now be found on Twitter – Sedgley & Gornal Team.   This form of social networking is becoming very successful and PCSO Plumb suggested that this may be the way forward for our TRA to use.   CBa did confirm that a lot of the TRAs are now using this facility and possibly this is another way forward to contact the community.


PCSO Plumb stated that he would be more than willing to sort out training for us possibly at the Lower Gornal Youth Centre as they have the facilities there.   It was agreed and PCSO Plumb will arrange a date and let us know.

Action: PCSO Plumb to arrange training

Concern over suspected dog fighting in the area of Cotwall/Ellowes Wood.  Youths with dogs have been seen baiting them against each other and there is concern that the area is used by dog walkers and families walking there.   PCSO Plumb made a note of the area and will be reporting and looking into this.
7
Group Feedback


DFTRA

Concern over the lack of support that some of the TRAs are experiencing from HMs to their meetings and in general.  It would appear in some cases that some TRAs have never even met their HMs.   The general feeling is that the support for TRAs is getting worse and is of great concern to all.

PATIENT’S PANEL 


Unfortunately due to weather, illness etc there have been no meetings to date to report on.

COMMUNITY FORUM


PG & CBa have started to attend these meetings and encouraged all to attend as the new format is much better and gives you the opportunity to be involved and voice any concerns that you may have.


Land fill behind the Crooked House is causing concern as to the increase in heavy lorries coming through the Gornal Village and surrounding areas. 
Increase on fly tipping in areas.
8
AOB


CBa gave an update on the proposed toddler’s area behind the Holloway Stores.  Have approached the Cllrs for support and are waiting to hear from Dudley Council on certain issues and confirmations that are required before any progress can be made.   Due to the request for the land we are pleased to confirm that part of the overgrown land in Colwall Road is part council owned rather than all privately owned as first thought and a request has been put in for this to be cleared. 

Next walkabout is 9 May so please look out for us and join us.


Next PACT meeting is 7 May all welcome.


Elaine Lloyd is now part of the Welfare Reform meetings and will report back any issues or concerns from these meetings.
9
Date, time & venue of next Meeting 

The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley


23 May 2013 starting at 7.15pm

Meeting closed 8.45pm
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